Minutes -04/20

WHITNASH TOWN COUNCIL

Christmas Lights Working Group

Minutes of the **remote** meeting held on Thursday, 5th November 2020 at

7.00 p.m.

Present: Councillors: S Button – Chairman

A Barton Mrs J Falp R Margrave T Shepherd

Town Clerk: Jenny Mason

31/20 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Adrian Bradbrook (Booths Electrical). Apologies were accepted.

32/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

33/20 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the remote meeting held on 1st October 2020 as circulated were approved and will be signed at the next face to face meeting.

34/20 MATTERS ARISING OUT OF THOSE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

35/20 INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT AS AT 28th OCTOBER 2020

Members were forwarded a copy of the income and expenditure report as at 28th October 2020. No sponsorship letters were sent out to due to covid19. Sponsorship was received from AC Lloyd and this will be ring fenced for the 2021 switch on event.

36/20 DIGITAL SWITCH ON 27th NOVEMBER 2020

The Clerk has tried to contact Marcus Ferguson at Warwick District Council to ascertain the final details for the digital switch on, but despite sending emails and phoning no reply was received.

Cllr Button will liaise with Jenny to place the Christmas Tree in the red phone box.

37/20 ROTARY TREE OF LIGHT

The Tree of Light will be placed near the entrance of the church due to the unsafe outside wall. There will be no audience at the switch on due to covid19 guidelines.

38/20 TREE HOME FARM SHOPS

The Clerk has emailed Warwickshire County Council regarding placing a Christmas tree on the small 'island' opposite the shops in Home Farm Crescent. Cllr Button suggested a 2m diameter tree about 3 metres high. No reply has been received from Warwickshire County Council. This may have to put on hold until next year.

39/20 CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence.

40/20 DATE FOR NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on 4th March 2021.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed.